
From: christopher reynolds <christopher.reynolds74@gmail.com>
To: Lt. Governor's OfficeLtGov@scstatehouse.gov

Date: 6/14/2018 4:08:43 PM
Subject: veterans certifications after discharge

Dear Lt. Gov. Bryant,

Hello my name is Christopher Reynolds. I met you a couple weeks ago at a meet and greet in 
Winnsboro. I am a college student studying Healthcare Management. I am a Army veteran, combat 
medic emt. We discussed the military certification and the civilian certifications after discharge from 
the military. I was wondering if there was any further discussion of helping vets with certifications after 
discharge to help both the veterans getting jobs and the state in getting jobs filled where there is a 
lack of qualified workers. I would think this could be beneficial to everyone. I have also been 
researching and shadowing community health paramedics and I could see where prior military 
medics could fill this role and save the hospitals money on ER visits and thus saving the Medicare 
and Medicaid programs save money also. I know you are very busy and thank you for your attention.

Sincerely,

Christopher Reynolds
christopher.reynolds74@gmail.com
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